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‘Dear Mr D'Agostino,

Trongjation

A number of resctrch reactors and pilot and experimontal facilities were built and operated in previous
years under the Germa;l Fedetat Goverument's research and development projects for the peaceful use
of nuclear energy. The Federal Ministy of Education and Research (BMBF) is responsible for the
decommissioning and dismantling of these facilities, One example is the AVR experimental reactor a2
Research Centre Jilich (FZT), a formerly graphite-moderated pebble bed reactor which is currently
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b2 being dismantied. In this project, the BMBF is representing the, Federal Government as the majority
partner within FZJ. ‘

In this conted, officials from German resctors met with Ms Anne Harrington (NNSA) and Mr David
Huizenga (DOE-BM) in Washington, D.C. on December 6, 2011 to discuss the possible retumn of
graphite-based nuclear fuels of U8, origin.

The Govermment of the Federal Republic of Germany supports the reactar operstors' appraach, We
therefore welcome that the U.S, Department of Energy offered to consider the option of eceaptance of
nueleor fuel thet originally contained approximately 900kg of highly anriched uranium from the U.S.
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would certainly benefit the debate at the meeting,

Thank you for your suppost. We will bs pleased to answer any questions you may have.

Sincerely yours,

signed: Dr, Georg Schité




